

# TEIGNGRACE PARISH COUNCIL

## MINUTES OF THE FULL MEETING 14<sup>th</sup> MAY 2019

Present: P. Adams, W. Coombes, A. Gale, J. Martin, R. Page, J. Penfold  
M. Cockcroft, R. Coombes, C. Martin  
G. Gribble, B. Thorne

Apologies: None.

### 15/19 MINUTES:

Minutes of the Full Meeting held on 5<sup>th</sup> March 2019 having been circulated, were agreed and signed.  
Proposed by R. Page, seconded by J. Penfold.

### 16/19 MATTERS ARISING:

Defibrillator: J. Penfold has pressure washed the Kiosk. Darren Ede to paint, then P. Adams to purchase and fit Defibrillator and Community Access Box. A. Gale to let P. Adams have details of another supplier. {02/05/2018}

Ley Green Parking: P. Burge regarding blocking of gateway, reported, "I have spoken to Mr Hindle and arranged to meet him to discuss the arrangements at Ventiford. I will arrange for some stakes and bunting to be erected in the next week". This is now resolved. {05/03/2019}

David Swain, St. Mary's: Thank you so much for this photograph I am almost certain this is the house but of course I have not been there since 1942 which is about 76 years, I will go onto google maps now I have a location. Many Many Thanks. {05/03/2019}

Drugs at Stover Country Park etc.: Vanessa Pike responded "Unfortunately not (seen any activity), I am on lates now and all weekend will monitor over the next few evenings." This is still ongoing. {05/03/2019}

### 17/19 FINANCE:

PKF Littlejohn have been appointed as external auditor. 26/03/2019.  
Certificate of Exemption for external audit was read out and signed.  
Annual Governance statement for external audit was read out and signed.  
Precept received £700 less DALC subscription = £641.34. 26/04/2019  
Income was less than expenditure this year by about £500.  
Statement balance 31/03/2019 was £2126.88.  
Cheque 000175 cashed for £17.99. P. Adams, teigngracepc domain. 08/03/2019.  
Cheque 000176 raised for £500. Michelmore Hughes, village field rent.  
Proposed by R. Page, seconded by W. Coombes.

### 18/19 PLANNING:

None.

A.O.B.:

Ilington Parish Council Beating of Bounds: My council have been planning a beating of the bounds walk this year and have four dates to take in all of the boundaries around our parish. The first walk is on Saturday May 18th and this walk will take in the boundary of Teigngrace. It would be really good if our group of walkers could meet up with either some of your parishioners or councillors during that morning and share the beating of the boundary stones.

The main contact for the walks are Rob Steemson and his email is Robert Steemson (rsteemson@dartmoor-npa.gov.uk).

Could you provide either him or me contact details of anyone from Teigngrace which may like to join us. We are hoping and praying for good weather.

Regards, Carol Retallick, Clerk to Ilington Parish Council. {14/05/2019}

Teigngrace Parish Lands Charity: J. Martin to sit on committee. Proposed by A. Gale, seconded by W. Coombes. Village Hall roof is to be replaced in 2020. {14/05/2019}

Stover Canal Trust: J. Martin to sit on committee. Proposed by R. Page, seconded by W. Coombes. {14/05/2019}

Teigngrace Environmental Trust: R. Page to sit on committee. Proposed by J. Martin, seconded by A. Gale. {14/05/2019}

Stover Country Park: A. Gale to sit on committee. Proposed by J. Martin, seconded by R. Page. {14/05/2019}

A382 Road Junction: W. Coombes, raised question of why road layout was changed and who authorised this and oversaw the works. The work was not supervised and the Devon County Council design was flawed. Cllr. G. Gribble to find out what happened, as the situation was dangerous and caused accidents. {14/05/2019}

White Lines in Centre of Road: J. Penfold asked why the white lines have not been replaced after re-surfacing. Historically we have been told this was because the road is not wide enough. However, we cannot understand how it used to be wide enough? The white lines keep cars on the correct side of the road. Cllr. G. Gribble to find out the definitive answer. {14/05/2019}

Speed Limit in Village: J. Penfold asked why we could not have a 30mph speed limit, as other small communities such as Woodland have them? Cllr. G. Gribble to find out what we need to do to get a speed limit in the village. {14/05/2019}

Ventiford Bridge Cycle Gates: W. Coombes reported that it was dangerous when the Stover Canal Trust are working on Ventiford Basin as they leave the cycle gates open. The gates have highway warning signs on them which cannot be seen when they are open. P. Adams to write to Stover Canal Trust and request that they close them after they have driven through. {14/05/2019}

Stover Country Park Defibrillator: Cllr. G. Gribble reported that there is now a defibrillator at Stover Country Park. {14/05/2019}

Meeting closed 20:45.

PLEASE NOTE THE NEXT PLANNING MEETING WILL BE ON 4<sup>th</sup> JUNE 2019, THE NEXT FULL MEETING WILL BE ON 2<sup>nd</sup> JULY 2019.